

April 13th 2011

Michael Thompson Toronto City Councillor Scarborough Centre – Ward 37 City Hall 100 Queen Street West 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, Suite B24 Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Councillor Thompson:

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Wexford Heights BIA to request that this years Taste of Lawrence Festival which is scheduled for the weekend of July 8<sup>th</sup>, 9<sup>th</sup>, and 10<sup>th</sup>, 2011 be brought forth to council and designated as a community event.

The hours of operation for this year's event are as follows:

 $\begin{array}{lll} Friday, July~8^{th}, 2011 & -5pm~to~midnight\\ Saturday, July~9^{th}, 2011 & -11am~to~midnight\\ Sunday, July~10^{th}, 2011 & -noon~to~6pm \end{array}$ 

We will be closing a portion of Lawrence Ave. E. from Birchmount Road to Warden Ave. to allow for the many activities and programming we have scheduled which will also include a beer garden area.

The Taste of Lawrence Festival which is now in its eighth year continues to grow and draw record crowds year after year. The festival is the signature event for the Wexford Heights BIA and surrounding community.

Thank you for your attention.

Sincerely, L. Raende

Linda Raeside

Coordinator

WEXFORD HEIGHTS BIA
WEXFORD HEIGHTS BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT AREA

1720 Lawrence Ave East ■ Suite 102 ■ Scarborough ■ Ontario M1R 2Y1 ■ 416-288-1718

wexfordbla@rogers.com | www.wexfordbla.ca | www.tasteoflawrence.com